STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

March 9, 2018 1250 W Alder St » Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 ° (509) 575-2490

Barb Evans
Evans Fruit Company
PO Box 70
Cowiche, WA 98923

RE: 2017 Annual Discharge Monitoring Report for Permit Nos. WAG435106

Dear Barb:

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) has reviewed your 2017 Annual Discharge Monitoring
Report (DMR). The table below summarizes the permit violations found. The purpose of this

letter is to provide you an opportunity to review these violations and submit corrections if the
record is not accurate.

City Road Plant
Outfall Reported Permit
No. Parameter Date - Value Limitation
03/23/2017 0.6 mg/L 0.50 mg/L
001 Chlorine, Total Residual 11/15/2017 34 mg/L 0.50 mg/L,

If you believe that the information in the table is incorrect, please contact me at (509) 454-7864
as soon as possible so Ecology’s records can be corrected.

Remedial Action Required

e Determine chlorine levels required to meet food safety requirements and utilize no more
chlorine than is actually needed.

e Utilize the proper amount of deactivation product to sufficiently remove any remaining
chlorine levels before discharge to the POTW.

e Reported Values highlighted above are considered ‘significant violations’ and are
required to be reported to Ecology within 30 days of the facility becoming aware of the
violation (Reference: General Condition 25 of the permit (G25)).

If you should have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (509) 454-7864, or email
marcia.porter(@ecy.wa.gov.

Sincerely,
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Marcia Porter
General Permit Manager
Water Quality Program © i




